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all saints
Catholic Church & School

Love God • Serve Others • Form Disciples

WEEKEND MASS TIMES
Saturday	 4:00 pm
Sunday	 9:00 am

WEEKDAY MASS TIMES
Monday	 8:00 am
Tuesday	 8:00 am
Wednesday	 8:00 am
Thursday	 8:00 am
Friday	 8:00 am

May 24 & May 25, 2025;
Sixth Sunday of Easter

John 14:27

Do not let

your hearts be

troubled or

afraid

Image: young-catholics.com

(In the church!)

(In the chapel)

Peace I leave with you; my peace I give to you.

http://allsaintscr.com
http://facebook.com/AllSaintsCedarRapidsIowa
http://instagram.com/allsaintscr
https://www.youtube.com/@allsaintscatholicchurchinc9029
http://young-catholics.com
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> Diane Ashby and Tyson Colvin.

To add a name call Dan Alpers, at 363-6130, ext. 100. Names will be listed for four weeks
and may be renewed. >, Recently deceased will be listed for two weeks.

Our limited human understanding cannot begin to understand the immense power of God.  
Instead of trusting in God, we often think we can control every outcome.  Do you want to make 
God laugh?  Tell Him your plans.  The next time worry, anxiety or fear creeps in, thank God for 
all He has given you and trust that He has a better plan for you.  Stewards make God their first 
choice and not their last resort. 

Please Pray for the Following People
(Why people want prayers isn’t important, the prayers are!)

Stewardship Corner

If you smoke cigarettes or know someone who does, consider that quitting can help the environment. 
By sheer numbers, cigarette butts top the list of plastics littering the world’s beaches (2.4 million 
were collected in one brief beach-cleanup period last year). The cotton-like fibers in cigarette 
filters are made of plastic, and once on beaches or in the ocean they can be ingested by marine 
life, damaging the food chain.

A Weekly Tip on Caring for Our Common Home

“Do not let your hearts be troubled or afraid…I am going away and I will come back to you” 
(John 14:27-29). Separations like business trips or military deployments can strain a marriage. 
Plan a daily way to reconnect, even if it is simply to pick a common time to pray for each other.

As we Sisters of Mercy celebrate 150 years, we lovingly remember the places 
we’ve been and the people who touched our lives. Though we are no longer 
present in person, please know that we remember you and continue to hold 
All Saints and its people dear to our hearts. 

For the Married Couples

From the Sisters of Mercy
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Everyday Metanoia

Welcome to the 6th Sunday of Easter. A quick reminder that in most dioceses in the United 
States, the celebration of the Holy day of the Ascension of the Lord, has been transferred from 
Thursday, May 29 to Sunday, June 1. We’ll talk more about that next week.

This portion of John’s Gospel is included in what is known as the Farewell Discourse I (John 
13:31 -  14:31) - the words and teachings of Jesus as he is preparing the disciples for his death 
and how the life of ministry will look without his earthly presence. That makes sense as many of 

us have walked with someone who is dying and the same happens. When possible, the dying person prepares 
those around them for their death, assures them of their love, and imparts any final words or instructions 
that are needed. So at face value, this farewell discourse from Jesus to the disciples replicates what we know 
today. There is an importance difference, though, that emphasizes the differentiation between our human 
love toward one another and that of the Father and the Son given to us. The disciples are assured that even 
after Jesus’ death and departure for this earth, that they will not be alone. When we love Jesus and keep 
his word, the Father promises us the same: “Whoever loves me will keep my word and my Father will love 
him, and we will come to him and make our dwelling within him...The Advocate, the Holy Spirit, whom the 
Father will send in my name, will teach you everything and remind you of all that I told you.” Francis J. 
Moloney, SDB in his commentary on the Gospel of John, reveals the importance of this act of love on the 
part of the Father and the Son: “The teaching of the Holy Spirit recalls what Jesus has said, taking it deeper 
and farther into the memory and consciousness of the disciples of Jesus during the in-between time [the 
time between Jesus’ death and his return].” In this process the love of the Father and the Son moves from 
the mind to the heart and becomes a source of actionable love that knows no boundaries or divisions.

Today, we find ourselves still living during the in-between time. Calling upon the power of the Holy Spirit to 
enliven us is even more important as the message of our modern world becomes more secular and encourages 
us to live lives independent of the Gospel. Pope Francis responded to this by saying, “Christians must rely 
more on the Holy Spirit than on their own plans and strategies if they hope to fulfill their mission to share 
the good news of God’s love and of salvation in Christ... Without the Holy Spirit all zeal [of evangelization] 
is vain and falsely apostolic: it would only be our own and would not bear fruit...The Lord has not left us 
pastoral manuals to apply, but the Holy Spirit who inspires the mission...At the center of all evangelizing 
activity and all efforts at church renewal, is the simple Gospel truth: Jesus Christ loves you; he gave his life 
to save you; and now he is living at your side every day to enlighten, strengthen and free you.”

Francis’ successor, Pope Leo XIV echoed these same thoughts in his Inauguration Mass inviting all Christians 
“to be enlightened by the Holy Spirit, so that we might build a Church founded on God’s love, a sign of unity, 
a missionary Church that opens its arms to the world, proclaims the word, allows itself to be made restless 
by history, and becomes a leaven of harmony for humanity.”

This, then is the source of internal peace that Jesus was talking about - “Peace I leave with you; my peace I 
give to you. Not as the world gives do I give it to you.” Together let us daily proclaim the Holy Spirit Prayer 
by St. Augustine: Breathe in me, O Holy Spirit, that my thoughts may all be holy. Act in me, O Holy Spirit, 
that my work, too, may be holy. Draw my heart, O Holy Spirit, that I love but what is holy. Strengthen me, 
O Holy Spirit, to defend all that is holy. Guard me, then, O Holy Spirit, that I always may be holy. Amen.

May God’s peace be with you. See you at Mass!

Tracy Huk
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Now that we’ve reached the end of the school year, it’s a good time to remind everyone of 
changes to parish office hours. After Memorial Day, the office will be open Monday through 
Thursday from 8:00 am until 4:00 pm. On Fridays until Labor Day, the office will close at 
1:00 so that our employees can make the most of their Summer. As always, secure boxes are 
conveniently located by the front and office doors for your offering envelopes before and after 
Mass as well as during parish office hours. 

To better assist communication over the summer months when many office staff members will be enjoying 
some well-deserved time away for vacations, etc, we ask you reach out to them directly via email or phone 
to schedule a time to meet. While we always love to see you and chat, we would hate for you to spend time 
and gas only to find that the person you wish to see is on vacation. We hope that you can also make the 
most of your summer.

Parish Office Summer Hours

Mass WILL be happening here this Monday May 26th at 8:00 in the church. We look forward 
to seeing you here on a beautiful Monday morning!

Memorial Day Mass Reminder

26
MAY

We are so proud of our All Saints youth - they bring a joyous spirit to our Masses! You can help 
ensure that programs and opportunities remain in place to form disciples of all ages when you 
include All Saints Parish in your state planning. During your lifetime you will have the joy of 
knowing that you are making the difference in the lives of our youth, even generations from 
now. If you would like more information about leaving a legacy gift to All Saints contact Tracy 
Huk at 319-363-6130 ext 111 or businessmgr@allsaintscr.com. If you would like information 
about gift planning, please contact our planning partner at the Catholic Foundation at  

563-552-0176 or CFAD@OurCFAD.org.

All Saints Foundation

mailto:businessmgr%40allsaintscr.com?subject=
mailto:CFAD%40OurCFAD.org?subject=
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Two Hearts Art Market

21
JUNE

It’s Coming! The Two Hearts Art Market & Festival hosted by Divine Mercy Gifts is right 
around the corner! We are so excited to host 24 vendors in this year’s Market. They will have a 
wide variety of arts and crafts for you to peruse. Just a sampling of what is available: Paintings 
or prints in various styles and mediums, greeting cards, prayer candles & journals, jewelry, 
floral arrangements, mass kits & sensory sets, lotions, soaps, wall crosses, prayer kneelers, 
bible stands, knitted items, laser engraved wood work….the list is endless! You are sure to find 
something special for yourself or a unique gift for that hard to buy for person in your life. St. 

Patrick’s kitchen crew has agreed to join us again this year so refreshments will be available all day. Plan 
now to join us on Saturday, June 21, 2025, from 9am-2pm on the St. Patrick Church campus, corner of 
First Ave NW & Ellis BLVD NW, Cedar Rapids. 

Mt. Calvary Cemetery Memorial Day Mass

26
MAY

Please join us for the Memorial Day Mass honoring our loved ones on Monday, May 26th at 
9:00 AM at Mt Calvary Cemetery, next to the Mt. Calvary office at 375 32nd St. Dr. SE Cedar 
Rapids.

Bring lawn chairs and/or an umbrella for shade.

A collection will be taken to go towards ongoing cemetery improvements. 

If it is raining, the alternate location will be St. Matthew’s Church at 2310 First Ave. NE Cedar Rapids. If 
you have any questions, please contact the Cemetery Office 319-362-4659.

Retirement Reception to Honor Fr. Jack

29
JUNE

The All Saints Pastoral Council and the All Saints Finance Council will be hosting a reception to 
honor Fr. Jack after the 9:00 AM Mass on Sunday, June 29 in the Social Hall. Cinnamon rolls 
and coffee will be served. If you wish to make a gift to Father Jack in appreciation for his years 
of service, please place a check or cash in a card for him. There will be a basket at the reception 
to place your gift into. Questions should be directed to Tracy Huk at 319-363-6130 ext 111 or 
businessmgr@allsaintscr.com.

OUR MOST URGENT WEEKLY NEEDS

ALL supplies are much needed and much appreciated! Instead of long lists, we will highlight a 
few needed items each week. Our Amazon Wish List.

Pantry Needs:  Canned meat, Pasta, Peanut Butter.
Personal Care:  Shampoo, Toothpaste, Laundry pods.
Homeless Supplies:  Deodorant, Underwear, Fruit cups.

Service to Others
Metro Catholic Outreach

mailto:businessmgr%40allsaintscr.com?subject=
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fm8w7qgabb.cc.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001BIlXxGXHDIKEZNvzLy-99VBsAHTK3ttDqwfJOF6oRRrRo2j9YiZEbg73d0BLVLn-mMBRoBxQemNhaXtEQfqMTMsUMl7WmrQ-KxJ_nWcKyp6iCrXOn7migL9FkdrUWnYcgIeEp3yV94y5vXPqLIss7O2B6RvgFmZr8qEuj3vg3bJt5vkIp5ydQKUp8-SgqBd0uu0CFjAJ6FeNohcbQJFiNLxyt7Q80ou8%26c%3DCAJW4qZ88tNbFbugO-7yPGprO28xaJee8Jy17tE9Kqp2l_4xAgN8Iw%3D%3D%26ch%3DyRRLi2f9u9cAsuh26sEg1JSsQfwKabet0WUQ7Smxh3xhj2pkV1E4ZQ%3D%3D&data=05%7C02%7Cofficemgr%40allsaintscr.com%7C0181d2e6130540491c9c08dd93f48b4a%7C7bc4612293e7405eb22ccf64c8d7a0af%7C0%7C0%7C638829400711205387%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=vvecNoI2FWKl5tqwci7lf3B4XaPQq1AXcHJ5ag4Z42U%3D&reserved=0
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St. Joseph Fun Days

St. Joseph Fun Days is May 30-31 and June 1. Please join us in celebrating our Faith, Family 
and Community. There are many activities for all age groups; Country Store, Silent Auction, 
BINGO, Carnival Rides, Kids Games, Food, Hog Roast, Paddle Wheel and fantastic musical 
talent all weekend long in the Beverage Tent. Raffle tickets are available for $10 each with a 
chance to win $20,000! There are also many volunteer opportunities available if you are willing 
to help out a fellow parish!. Please visit www.stjosephfundays.org for more information.

From the Catholic Daughters of the Americas

Fresh Georgia Peaches & Pecans 
from Genuine Georgia!

Catholic Daughters of the Americas Court Cedar Rapids #1768
are now taking orders for Fresh Peaches.

Our new source, Genuine Georgia, also grows pecans. 
We will be selling two varieties of Elliot pecans. 

~ Natural and Cinnamon ~

A 15# Box of 35-42 premium peaches - $30.  
A 16 oz. bag of pecans, natural or cinnamon - $15.

       Orders and payment must be postmarked by June 18th.
        Expected pickup date: JULY 7  or 8 .th th

        Pickup Location: St. Pius X Catholic Church

Order forms are available at
 www.catholicdaughterscr.org 

OR use the QR code 
to access the Peach page 

on our website.

Completed forms should be mailed to:

CDA Court #1768, c/o Karen Meade, 
825 20  Ave. NW, Cedar Rapids, IA 52404-5522th

Questions? Call or text Karen at 319-361-6410 
or Email her at meadekarenm@aol.com

Proceeds benefit non-profit organizations
& assist Court members to attend the 

2026 National Convention being held in Coralville, IA.

http://www.stjosephfundays.org 
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Upcoming Reminders

Meet Fr. Eric

Mental Health First Aid

•	 Beginning May 29 Thursday Mass will begin at 8:00 AM and will be held in the Chapel.  
		 Adoration will continue to follow Mass on Thursdays during the Summer months.
•	 These last few weeks of the school year are filled with many outside activities. Please use  
		 extra caution in the parking lots.
•	 For Memorial Day, Monday, May 26 there will be Mass celebrated in the Sanctuary beginning  
		 at 8:00 AM. Please join us.
	•	 In the Archdiocese of Dubuque (and most of dioceses across the United States, the celebration  

		  of the Ascension of the Lord has been transferred from Thursday, May 29 to Sunday, June 1. 

I am Fr. Eric Kwame Saah, a Ghanaian born on 21st September 1985. I was ordained a priest 
on 19th July 2014. After my ordination, I worked as an associate priest for one year at St. Paul’s 
Parish in Adjoafua, Ghana. I subsequently worked as a secretary to the Bishop from 2015 to 
2019. In 2019 I was sent to Italy to study Canon Law. I am still in Italy and almost done with 
my doctoral studies in Canon Law.

I have a passion for priestly ministry. Outside this, I like reading, listening to music and taking 
a stroll.

I feel blessed and thankful to be appointed to minister at All Saints Parish, Cedar Rapids. I am looking 
forward to meeting all of you and working with you for our collective and individual growth in the Lord.
God bless you all.

Mental Health First Aid Training: Are you a nurse? Student? Teacher? Caregiver? Community 
volunteer? Join us on June 24th to earn your Mental Health First Aid certification. In today’s 
world, this certification can be just as crucial as a First Aid or CPR certification. This is a blended 
2-part training. Participants will be required to complete a self-paced 2-hour online pre-work 
before the training day, followed by the in-person component on June 24th. 8:30AM to 3PM, 
a light breakfast and lunch will be served. $25 per person. 18 years or older. CLICK HERE to 
register. See the full flyer at the end of this bulletin.

Thank You from the Catholic Daughters

The Catholic Daughters of the Americas, Court Cedar Rapids #1768, wish 
to thank All Saints parish for their recent generosity during the LifeSaver 
Drive. This fundraiser will benefit victims of domestic violence abuse in our 
community and archdiocese. In the Cedar Rapids area WayPoint Services 
is the agency that serves these victims in need.

https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstmatthewcr.ccbchurch.com%2Fgoto%2Fforms%2F92%2Fresponses%2Fnew&data=05%7C02%7Cbulletin%40allsaintscr.com%7C45c1bf3725ba4914d9ce08dd9245ba14%7C7bc4612293e7405eb22ccf64c8d7a0af%7C0%7C0%7C638827550699016088%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=PfJozPDBVaQul5xguSy0aCHpqVuNf5Bpug5%2FXhkM%2Fas%3D&reserved=0
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Mass Intentions
Tues.	 May 27	 8:00 am
	 For the victims of violence

Wed.	 May 28	 8:00 am
>	 Ed Gorman

Thurs.	May 29	 8:00 am
	 Pat Hill

Fri.	 May 30	 8:00 am
>	 Donald Serovy Sr.

Sat.	 May 31	 4:00 pm
	 Sherrman/Barry Families

Sun.	 June 1	 9:00 am
	 For the People

Scripture Readings
Week of May 25, 2025

Sunday:
Acts 15:1-2, 22-29/Rv 21:10-14, 22-23/
Jn 14:23-29 (57)

Monday: 
Acts 16:11-15/Jn 15:26—16:4a (291)

Tuesday: 
Acts 16:22-34/Jn 16:5-11 (292)

Wednesday: 
Acts 17:15, 22—18:1/Jn 16:12-15 (293)

Thursday: 
Acts 1:1-11/Eph 1:17-23 or Heb 9:24-28; 
10:19-23/Lk 24:46-53 (58)

Friday: 
Acts 18:9-18/Jn 16:20-23 (295)

Saturday: 
Zep 3:14-18a or Rom 12:9-16/Lk 1:39-56 
(572)

Sunday: 
Acts 7:55-60/Rv 22:12-14, 16-17, 20/Jn 
17:20-26 (61)

Can you give a couple of hours once or twice per month 
to help those with food insecurity right here in our city?

Our volunteer shifts only last about two hours, morning 
or afternoon, Tuesdays, Wednesdays, or Thursdays. 

Our pantry volunteers organize incoming donations, 
check expiration dates, stock shelves, bag up snacks, toiletries, 
produce, and pack the food boxes. 

Our distribution volunteers add the fresh items to the food boxes on 
the dock, greet our clients as they arrive to pick up their groceries, 
and help load the cars.

Our volunteers in the office answer the door and phones, schedule 
clients for their food pick-ups, assemble and distribute the homeless 
bags, organize clothing donations and other supplies. 

We are in need of more volunteers, in the pantry, the distribution 
dock, and in the office. We promise you will never be bored!

Contact us if you would like a tour and maybe try out a shift to see 
if it is a cause you would enjoy. You won’t regret giving your time to 
help families in need!

Metro Catholic Outreach
Calling All Volunteers

All Saints helps prepare and serve dinner at Green Square 
Meals soup kitchen, 2-3 times a month. Sign up to help 
at the link below or contact Melissa Peckosh (847-975-
1785 or missypeckosh@yahoo.com).

ALL SAINTS NIGHTS: 2nd & 5th Tuesday, 3rd Monday 
All volunteers in sixth grade and up are welcome. Sign up at: 
https://signup.com/go/vJYiFPm

 

 

All Saints Nights at Green Square Meals

Parish Office Hours

• Monday - Thursday - 8:00 am - 4:00 pm
• Friday - 8:00 am - 1:00 pm
• Saturday and Sunday - closed

The parish staff knows that your time is valuable. Please 
call or email the staff member you wish to speak with to 
ensure that they are available.

(Summer hours)
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Ministry Schedule
May 24, 4:00 PM Saturday

Sacristan
Mary Pat Wilkinson
Extraordinary Ministers

Kathi Grainger
Suzanne Lammers
Sara Lang
Alison Prentice
Daniel Prentice
Marvin Stallman
Becky Weininger

Altar Servers
Katrina Golobic
James Lammers
Alexandra Lang

Lectors
Stacy Cataldo
Joseph Cataldo

Hospitality Ministers
Daniel Greene
Dick Kettelkamp
Barb Lindstrom
Marcia Myers
Tom Takes
Mike Votroubek

May 25, 9:00 AM Sunday

Sacristan
John Michael
Extraordinary Ministers

Tom Amosson
Stephanie Klappholz
Mike Klappholz
Gregory O’Connell
Bea Rethwisch
Loesje Shema
David Shema

Altar Servers
Kendra Beeler
Charlie Hamilton
Lucy Klappholz

Lectors
Chris Conway
Brian Conway

Hospitality Ministers
Maureen Dale Ernst
John Ernst
Tyler Martin
Beth Martin
Tony Satariano
Diane Weimer

Bruins Beat
What’s Been Happening at School?Thank You, All Saints School

An Exciting Announcement!

May Crowning

On behalf of Fr. Jack, the parish staff and the Pastoral Council, we 
want to thank Kelly Starr, Principal, along with all the teachers, staff 
and students for another great year. It is gratifying to watch our 
Christian teachings and values to be planted as mustard seeds and 
then see them grow and blossom in the nurturing setting of All Saints 
School. The sense of Christian community in the school, rooted in 
our Catholic teachings and values, is seen everyday throughout the 
year. We also wish to thank the parish members for their support as 
we follow our mission statement to Form Disciples. It is our prayer 
that our students, teachers and staff will continue to grow in their 
love of God, for one another and God’s creation over the summer 
months. We look forward to seeing you at Mass!

Hy-Vee receipts continue to add up quickly. 
Thank you! 

A kind volunteer has stepped forward to take over duties of counting 
our receipts! The next time you see Lois Trcka after Mass, be sure 
to express to her your words of thanks. This can be a daunting and 
time-consuming task. Her efforts are very much appreciated by the 
parish and our school. Let’s be sure, however, to make the task less 
challenging by checking the dates on those receipts to make sure 
they’re not too old to be eligible for the Cash 4 Students project. 
Thank you, Lois, for your incredible gifts of time and talent!

www.allsaints-crschool.org



All Saints Catholic Church  720 29th Street SE  Cedar Rapids, Iowa 52403  (319) 363-6130

May 25, 2025 • 6th Sunday of Easter • John 14:23-29

Jesus Offers His Disciples Peace
Jesus promises his disciples to be with them and in them if they love him 
and keep his word. He promises to send the Holy Spirit, who will continue 
to teach them and remind them of what Jesus told them. Finally, Jesus 
tells them not to be troubled or afraid. He promises them his peace: “Peace 

I leave with you; my peace I give to you” (v. 27).

There were so many times in my years of parenting when all I wanted was a little 
peace. With seven of us in the house, it seemed there was always someone wanting 
something or arguing with somebody. As toddlers and teens, my kids badgered 
and whined, poked and pushed. Often I just wanted to say yes when no was the 
right answer, or give in to the loudest protester just for some peace and quiet.

Real peace, the peace Jesus talks about, is not the same as the peace which is 
the opposite of war. Arguments can continue, battles can be waged, people can 
disagree—but we can still experience God’s peace. God’s peace is not grounded in 
a particular condition or position. It is grounded in love. God’s peace is an inner 
calm, a certainty that all will be well. 

While peace and quiet do not necessarily go hand in hand, I discovered early in 
my parenting that I needed a little quiet to remind myself that God is with me and 
God is in me. I needed to set aside time each day when the kids were safely settled 
(usually during their daily dose of Sesame Street) to sit in quiet prayer. And I 
needed a yearly getaway retreat to rest and to restore body and spirit.

If you are like me and find it difficult to remain calm and not answer every angry 
word with an even angrier retort, if it is hard for you to say, “No, you can’t,” and 
not dissolve when called the meanest mom or dad in the world—then perhaps 
you, too, need to find some quiet time for prayer, to let go of your burdens and 
injuries so that your hands are free to accept God’s gift of peace. Once you accept 
it, and rest in that gift, you can share it with all those around you.

Set some time aside for family quiet time—a half-hour or so for reading or 
working with puzzles. Make sure everyone is in the same room, but allow no 
talking.

Family Ministry

Bringing Home the Gospel: Parent Reflections on the Sunday Gospels • Copyright © 2025 
Judith Dunlap. Published by the Pastoral Center, PastoralCenter.com. All rights reserved. Scripture 
passages have been taken from the New Revised Standard Version Bible, copyright ©1989 by the 
Division of Christian Education of the National Council of the Churches of Christ in the U.S.A., and 
used by permission. All rights reserved.

FAMILY RESPONSE

Find some time to be alone. Set a timer for five minutes and sit quietly in a 
chair. Put your feet on the floor, arms relaxed on your lap. Become aware 
of your breathing in and out. Try to get rid of all thoughts. Say the name 
Jesus slowly and reverently over and over.

PERSONAL RESPONSE

Ministry Schedule
May 31, 4:00 PM Saturday

Sacristan
Mary Pat Wilkinson
Extraordinary Ministers

Jean Bell
Connie Deutmeyer
Joan Fishburn
Riley Hoover
Ellen Mouw
John Myers
Peg Schmitz

Altar Servers
Kannon Pfeiler
Sylvia Robbins
Noelle Robbins

Lectors
Gavin Miller
Kathy Ulrich

Hospitality Ministers
Elie AbouRaad
Ryan Donnelly
Daniel Greene
Marcia Myers
Tom Takes
Theresa Werner

June 1, 9:00 AM Sunday

Sacristan
Sherry Casey
Extraordinary Ministers

Terry Goerdt
Mary Jo Goerdt
Stephanie Guzman
Mary Beth Helgens
Bob Helgens
Bill Knapp
Dianne Knapp

Altar Servers
Lewis Benfield
Roman Kilburg
Madison McCarville

Lectors
Robin Brown
Todd Holverson

Hospitality Ministers
Jeanne Amosson
Chase Philpott
Pete Rethwisch
Bea Rethwisch
Tony Satariano
Chris Shimon
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MENTAL HEALTH 
FIRST AID

Location: 

Date and Time: 

Where to Register: $25 per person

REGISTER TODAY!
Delivery Format: 

WHO NEEDS TO KNOW
MENTAL HEALTH FIRST AID
• Employers. • Police officers. •
Hospital staff. • First responders. •
Caring individuals.

WHY MENTAL HEALTH FIRST AID?
Mental Health First Aid (MHFA) teaches you how to identify, understand and respond to
signs of mental health and substance use challenges among adults. 

people die by 
suicide every day. 

Source: American Foundation
for Suicide Prevention

in the U.S. lives 
with a mental illness.

Source: National Institute
of Mental Health

On average,

130 
From 1999 to 2019, 

841,000
people died from 
drug overdoses. 

Source: Centers for Disease
Control and Prevention

Nearly

1 IN 5 

Sources
American Foundation for Suicide Prevention. (n.d.). Suicide statistics. https://afsp.org/suicide-statistics/
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention. (n.d.) Drug overdose deaths. https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/deaths/index.html
National Institute of Mental Health (NIMH). (n.d.). Mental illness. https://www.nimh.nih.gov/health/statistics/mental-illness 

The course will teach you how to
apply the MHFA Action Plan (ALGEE):

• Assess for risk of suicide or harm.

• Listen nonjudgmentally.

• Give reassurance and information.

• Encourage appropriate 

professional help.

• Encourage self-help and other 
support strategies.

 This is a Blended 2-part training.
 1- Participants will be required to complete a self-paced 2-hour online pre-
work before the training day. 
2. An in-person component on June 24th.

June 24th, 8:30AM to 12PM
Lunch and a light breakfast will be served. 
12:30-3PM

Rosary Room,
St. Matthew Catholic Church, 
2310 1st ave Ne, Cedar Rapids, IA
319.363.8269

Scan the QR code
or 
Contact Isabelle in the Parish office at 319.363.8269 or email i.miller@dbqarch.org

Facilitators
Catholic Charities of Arch Dubuque.
Lori Eastwood LISW
Lisa Turner LMFT
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Pastor 	 Rev. John R. Flaherty	 fatherjack@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 116
Deacon 	 Mike Klappholz	 deaconmike@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 107
Deacon	 Ed Martin	 deaconed@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 105
Business Manager 	 Tracy A. Huk	 businessmgr@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 111
Bookkeeper 	 Jeremy Lutz	 bookkeeper@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 108
Medical Emergencies & Funerals	 Rev. John R. Flaherty	 fatherjack@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 116
Dir. of Music Ministries	 Matthew Burrier	 music@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 106
Dir. of Adult Formation	 Bob Lillibridge	 adultformation@allsaintscr.com	Ext. 109
Dir. of Children’s Formation	 Stacy Cataldo	 catechesis@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 114
Office Manager	 Dan Alpers	 officemgr@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 100 
IT Director	 Ethan Weiland	 it@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 104
Scrip Coordinator	 Lori Jiacinto	 scrip@allsaintscr.com	 (319) 535-3570

School Principal 	 Kelly Starr	 kelly.starr@crxcs.org	 Ext. 234
School Office Manager 	 Elaine Collins 	 elaine.collins@crxcs.org	 Ext. 233
Early Childhood Director 	 Kelly Starr	 kelly.starr@crxcs.org	 Ext. 234
Regis Middle School Principal	 Zach Zeckser	 zach.zeckser@crxcs.org	 (319) 363-1968
Xavier High School Principal	 Lynn Holverson	 lynn.holverson@crxcs.org	 (319) 294-6635

Parish Office (319) 363-6130
Mon.-Thurs., 8:00 am - 4:00 pm

Fri., 8:00 am - 1:00 pm

Parish School (319) 363-4110
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Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturdays at 3 p.m.
Sacrament of Baptism: Baptism preparation class is required for parents. Contact Deacon Ed Martin 
(DeaconEd@allsaintscr.com or 319-364-7524) to schedule a class and date for the baptism (some date 
restrictions may apply).
Sacrament of Matrimony: Couples are to make arrangements at least six months before the intended 
date of the wedding in order to fulfill the necessary requirements. Please contact Deacon Mike Klappholz 
(DeaconMike@allsaintscr.com) to begin the process.
Order of Christian Initiation for Adults (OCIA): To schedule classes, contact Bob Lillibridge, Director 
of Formation, for more information (adultformation@allsaintscr.com).
Confirmation: Classes will be led by Father Jack Flaherty after the 9:00 a.m. Mass on Sundays in the 
Social Hall. (fatherjack@allsaintscr.com).
First Reconciliation & Eucharist: Second graders combine home study and retreats to 
prepare for these sacraments. Contact Stacy Cataldo, Director of Catechesis, for more information  
(catechesis@allsaintscr.com).
Anointing of the Sick: Please contact the office at 319-363-6130, ext. 100 to schedule anointings.

Newcomer Registration: Call the Parish Office at 363-6130, ext. 100, or register on line at  
http://www.allsaintscr.com.
Bulletin Deadline: Items must be submitted electronically to the parish office by Noon on the preceding 
Monday to: bulletin@allsaintscr.com.

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament: Thursdays, 8:30 AM to 9:15 AM in the Chapel. 
All Saints Prayer Group: Tuesdays at 3:00 PM in the church lower level.
Prayer Tree: Available to anyone who would like us to pray for their intentions. Please call Darlene 
Fandel at 319-560-4844.
Women’s Prayer Group: Tuesday mornings after 8:00 AM Mass.
M.O.M.S Rosary: 7:30 PM 1st Monday of the month, Queen of All Saints Chapel.
Prolife Rosary: Fridays after 8:00 AM Mass.
Parish Website: You may submit prayer intentions any time at: allsaintscr.com/prayer.

Sacrament Information

Miscellaneous Information

Opportunities for Prayer

https://allsaintscr.churchcenter.com/people/forms/413117?open-in-church-center-modal=true
https://allsaintscr.churchcenter.com/people/forms/413117.

